
STUDENT LEADER ASSEMBLY 

Congratulations to our wonderful Student Leaders 

who conducted the Assembly last week and showed 

excellent leadership skills in running the Assembly with 

confidence and smoothness. Also thank you to Mrs 

Reed for assisting the Student Leaders and drawing a 

conclusion to Book Week with the book character 

Parade. 

 

BOOK WEEK - READING IS MY 
SUPER POWER 

Book week was very successful in the engagement of 

students in sharing the joy of reading and celebrating 

the week with a book character dress up and parade. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Fri 30 Aug NAIDOC Friday Morning Meeting 

Wed 4 Sep 8:15am School Banking Sign Ups 

Fri 6 Sep Rooms 5 and 6 Assembly 

Tue 10 Sep 8:45am P&C Meeting  

Wed 18 Sep Faction Athletics  Jumps and Throws 

Fri 20 Sep Faction Athletics Carnival 
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Our vision is to provide opportunities that challenge all students to achieve their personal best. 

CAR PARK SAFETY RULES 
 If you have young children please ensure that 

you keep hold of them when walking to your 
cars for their own safety and please do not 
leave young children unattended in the car in 
the car park. 

CAR PARK 
 Drive slowly it's an 8km an hour zone 
 Reverse parking only. 
 Don’t walk through car park, walk around the 

outside. 

KISS & DRIVE 
 Drop Off and Pick up ONLY 

BOYLE LANE SCHOOL ZONE 
 All of Boyle Lane is now a school zone. From 

7:30am to 9:00am and from 2:30pm to 4:00pm 
on school days you must obey the 40km/hour 
speed limit.  

Thank you to Mrs Smith for coordinating the week and 

to all staff for their contributions to the event. 

 

CREEC EXCURSION 

Today our Year 1 to Year 6 students have experienced 

an excellent excursion opportunity to CREEC (Canning 

River Eco Education Centre). The excursion is focused 

around NAIDOC week celebrations and the curriculum 

area of Humanities and Social Sciences, allowing our 

students to participate in activities that encourage and 

develop an understanding of Aboriginal culture and 

how they connected to the land. The excursion will 

encourage our students to interact with the natural 

environment and investigate the ways in which 

animals, plants and people interrelate in local places.  

The activities will include NAIDOC games, Canning 

River stories, Art, Birds Eye View Walk, Bush detective, 

and I Spy Sensor Walk. 

The Wonderful Writers presentation at this Week’s 

NAIDOC assembly will be related to the excursion. 

The excursion, links to the curriculum, and the 

NAIDOC Assembly has been coordinated and led 

wonderfully by Ms Anderton and Mrs Reed as well as 

staff in their related classroom activities.  

http://www.ogps.wa.edu.au


Certificate Recipients  
Congratulations to the following students who recently received certificates 

 

Values Award - Creativity 

Senior: Levi R and Kalayshia W Junior: Stevie F 

 

Honour Certificates 

Rm 2: Ethan B 

Rm 2: Grace W 

Rm 3: Cassidy B 

Rm 3: Ronan B 

Rm 4: Nicholas D 

Rm 4: Joe N 

Rm 5: Hunter C 

Rm 5: Chanelle W 

Rm 6: Cody N 

Rm 6: Warren S 

 

Mathletes of the Week 

Senior: Max T Junior: Shanni L 

Gold Certificates 

Rm 2: Leilani P Rm 2: Grace W 

Silver Certificates 

Rm 2: Ethan B 

Rm 2: Leilani P 

Rm 2: Summa S 

Rm 2: Grace W 

 

Rm 3: Ronan B 

Rm 3: Ann J 

Rm 3: Max T 

Rm 3: Atticus U 

Rm 3: Ethan V 

 

Wonderful Writers 

Rm 1: Shanni L 

Rm 1: Liam B 

Rm 2: Keely S 

Rm 3: Ann J 

Rm 3: Chloe F 

Rm 4: Ryder U 

Rm 4: Inara S 

Rm 5: Jaxon R 

 

Ausie of the Month 

Aiden L 

YEAR 5/6 YULE BROOK COLLEGE 
VISITATION 

Tomorrow our Year 5/6 students will visit Yule Brook 

College for half a day to gain a sense of the layout of 

the High School, to meet some staff that work with 

Year 7 students, and to participate in activities such as 

a school tour, team building, cooking, and a scavenger 

hunt. This is an excellent opportunity to provide 

insights for any of our students who are intending to 

or thinking of attending Yule Brook College in Year 7.  

 

 
Glen Duffield - Principal 



Athletics Carnival 

We are fast approaching the Athletics Carnival. Thank 

you to all staff and students for your enthusiasm at 

practises. Thank you too to the parents who have 

volunteered to help at either the Jumps and Throws 

on Wednesday 18th September or the Faction 

Carnival on Friday 20th. If I haven’t seen you and you 

are available to help out please come and see me.  

 

PEAC 

Assessment for the Year 4 cohort for the Primary 

Extension and Challenge program has now been 

completed but results will not be available until 

October. 

Instrumental Music 

Next week the Year 4s will also complete an 

Instrumental music aptitude assessment that will be 

used for selection of students in the Instrumental 

Music program in Year 5 and 6. If you have any 

questions please come and see me. 

 

 
Mrs Clare Heffernan - Deputy Principal 

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 


